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Memo to: Board of Directors 
 
From:  Chuck Etwert 
 
Subject: Program Status Report for September 2017 
 
Date: September 18, 2017 
 
 
Approximately 97.1% of the $74.4 million of construction, involved in all ten current 
construction bid packages, has been completed thru August.  The amount of work completed 
during the month was $944,045.  The total amount of construction completed is $72.3 million.  
There is just slightly over two million dollars’ worth of 100-Year accreditation construction 
remaining to be completed. 
 
During the last month, the river finally receded to a level where contractors were able to 
continuously work. The current river elevation, as of this morning, was under 3.0 feet and is 
predicted to continue to recede to a level of  less than 2.0 feet by the end of the month. Major 
items still being completed are the East St. Louis 126 Inch Sewer Rehabilitation, the MESD clay 
cap (where construction has begun), and the four remaining relief wells in the Wood River area.  
If the river elevations continue to recede as forecasted, these three major items should be 
completed in the next few weeks. 
 
With the completion of  these projects, Amec Foster Wheeler will be submitting the Lower 
Wood River certification package to FEMA by November 1st, and the MESD certification 
information to the Corps of Engineers by December 31, 2017. 
 
As I have previously informed you, the reprogramming request to transfer Wood River funds to 
East St. Louis is proceeding and is currently under review by the Assistant Secretary of the Army 
for Civil Works.  It appears, that the Council’s request, to utilized these funds in a much quicker 
manner, will be successful. 
 
The Corps’ requirement of a Risk Assessment and Supplemental Report in Wood River has put 
Amec Foster Wheeler’s design of Bid Packages 9 & 10 on hold.  The Corps’ utilization of the 
Risk Informed Design Process in MESD is also delaying the design of Bid Packages 11 and 
12/13.   Thus, Amec Foster Wheeler design efforts will be on Wood River Bid Package 8, MESD 
Bid Package 14 and Prairie Du Pont/Fish Lake Bid Packages 15, 16, & 17.  Utilization of Work 
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In-Kind Credit will not occur in Wood River until September 2019 and in MESD until March 
2018. 
 
I have included in your Board packet, a copy of Amec Foster Wheeler’s Monthly Progress 
Report for September. 
 


